
Fulton Elementary PTO Agenda

PTO General Meeting February 3, 2022; 9:00 am
Zoom

Attendance: Shawna Meloun, Shauna Richardson, Kamie Villarreal,  Crystal Erber, Dr Shannon Hannon, Amanda Monti, Colleen
Blevins, Dana Tribke, Dorothy Zub-Gulick, Emily Oliver, Maren Umlauf, Megan Bullen, Megan Flanigan, Mindy Haskins, MiCaela
Sticka

Welcome- Opening Comments: Kamie Villarreal

● Approved the meeting minutes from November.

Principal’s Report: Dr. Hannon

● We are back to our normal Covid mitigation strategy, thank you for everyone’s support as we brought our
numbers back down into the acceptable range.

● Parent Teacher Conferences will be next week.
● Thank you to the PTO for the snacks, meals, treats, and special things that you do for the teachers…everything

helps
● Science Camp is coming up March 2nd – 4th.  We had our parent meeting and chaperone meeting last week.  We

are excited to have camp back this year, as we were not able to have it last year.

Treasurer’s Report: Megan Flanigan

● Fall fundraiser $32,109 raised; $9,315.50 remaining
○ School water bottle stations, Shannon Coury is in the process of scheduling.

■ Fall fundraiser brought in $32,109 for the school.  We are hoping to start construction on the
new water fountains within the next month or two.  We will need to schedule the construction
while kids are out of school, either spring break or over the weekend.

○ Library donation
○ Student Council donation
○ 1/31 testing snacks for grades 3-6

● School Cents final award notification 2/17
○ School Cents: Fulton is estimated to receive $1000, as we are targeted for 4th or 5th place.  The

announcement will be mid-February where we placed and how much we will receive.  We are looking for
a new volunteer/recorder for next year, if someone wants to volunteer.

● Grade balance sheet will be sent with the minutes.
● Teacher $100 PTO Grant

New Items: Kamie Villarreal
● Waterfilling Stations status: still need to open PO and arrange for construction to start
● Carnival

○ Food Trucks- All food trucks have been reserved.
○ Rides
○ Glow party 7-8pm New this year, we will have a glow in the dark foam party!
○ Grade level booths- All teachers have selected their booth options, with the exception of one.
○ Auction - donations needed-One of the grades will also be selling glow products for kids to enjoy during

the glow foam party.



● Volunteers needed: we are looking for volunteers to help with the Carnival Committee.  Volunteers can be
parents, grandparents, and teenagers who are looking for volunteer hours.  Please contact the PTO if you would
like to help.

● Corporate Sponsors: we are also looking for Corporate Sponsorship.  We are hoping to receive $10,000 in
donations to offset the costs from the Spring Carnival.  By doing so this will help bring in more funds for our
school.  We are offering  3 different levels of sponsorship.This is a great opportunity for brand awareness and
give back to a great cause. If you or someone you know would be interested in donating funds, please contact the
PTO.

● Auction: We are looking for donations for our Auction. The Auction is our largest fundraiser for the school.  We
are currently reaching out to local businesses to donate.  If you or anyone you know would like to donate, please
let the PTO know.

Upcoming Events: Shawna Meloun
● Staff Conference Meal - 2/10

o Meals will be provided for Staff during Parent/Teacher Conferences on Thursday, as a way to say thank
you to the teachers for their support.

● Restaurant Night Someburros Chandler Heights/Gilbert - 2/17 all day
● VIP Skateland Event 2/24

o This event is for all students and their families on Thursday, Feb 24th from 5pm – 8pm.  Admission and
skate rental will be $10. More information will be sent with the students later this month.

● Restaurant Night K38 - 3/8 11-9pm located on the corner of Alma School and Ocotillo from11am-9pm

Volunteers Needed: Kamie Villarreal
● School Cents Program- Need a parent volunteer to take over for 2022-2023 school year
● Volunteers for Carnival Committee
● Volunteers for Teacher Appreciation Committee

If you have questions regarding being a volunteer, please reach out to Crystal Erber at fultonfirepto@gmail.com.

Next PTO Meeting: March 10

mailto:fultonfirepto@gmail.com

